REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICES IN SCHREIBER

Father F.J. Meyer gave the address and Fred Gould of Terrace Bay was the bugler at the Remembrance Day Service in Schreiber.

Wreaths were placed by the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 109, Women's Auxiliary for the Legion, Provincial Government for Mothers of Canada, Bank of Montreal, Sunset Motel, Women's Institute, B. of L.E. (Engineers), Holy Angels School in memory of Jim Richardson, L.C.B.O., Schreiber Hydro, Spadoni Bros. Ltd., Shell Canada, M. Cebrario and Son Ltd., St. John's Ambulance, Kinsmen Club of Schreiber, Student Council L.S.H.S., Loyal Order of the Moose and Women of the Moose, Holy Angels C.W.L., Ruby Rebekah Lodge, #279, Silver Birch Chapter #264 O.E.S. in Memory of Pilot Officer C.J. Carmody, R.C.A.F.

VETERANS BANQUET HELD IN SCHREIBER

Borden Ross, past president, was M.C. at the Veterans Banquet given in the Legion Hall, Schreiber. Others at the head table were Mrs. Ross, Bill Allen, first vice-president Manitoba and Northwestern Ontario Command, with Mae Wheatley, Reeve and Mrs. H.J. McParland, Mrs. Georgina Davis, first vice-president Women's Auxiliary (Legion) and Mr. Davis, Paul Mathews, Administrator McCausland Hospital and his wife, Mr. and Mrs. Fred Gould, L.V. Bourke, Secretary-Treasurer Legion and Mrs. Bourke, Mr. and Mrs. Ed Carmody of Thunder Bay Larry Bourke said Grace and proposed the toast to the Queen.

Reeve McParland spoke on local matters, the need for assistance in providing more homes in Schreiber, and for a new arena - in this latter instance a committee is already formed and working for funds.

The project for a Senior Citizens Home complex in the centre of the town has already been studied and it is hoped work on this will begin next summer.

Mr. Allen said interest in the Legion is not going down, as shown by the five thousand and twenty-six registered delegates attending the 50th Anniversary Convention, the 7,600 at the dinner requiring 400 waitresses. Regardless of the Government in power, Legion delegations have always been courteously received. Resolutions sent to the Command are given serious consideration and the committee ATION (Action to Improve Our Nation) has been formed.

continued page 23

SWINE FLU GLINICS

The Thunder Bay District Health Unit will hold Swine Flu Clinics as follows:
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 8th:

<u>TERRACE BAY</u> - 9:30 A.M. - 12 NOON BIRCHWOOD TERRACE 1:30 P.M. - 5:00 P.M.

1:30 P.M. - 5:00 P.M. HIGHWAY 17 6:30 P.M. - 9:00 P.M. HIGHWAY 17

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 9th:

SCHREIBER 10:00 A.M. - 11:30 A.M. SCHREIBER PUBLIC LIBRARY SCOTIA ST.

THIS IS A VOLUNTARY CLINIC. EVERYONE BETWEEN THE AGES OF 20 - 65 IS INVITED TO ATTEND. DO NOT ATTEND IF YOU ARE:

- 1. ALERGIC TO CHICKENS, EGGS, OR FEATHERS.
- 2. HAVE BEEN IMMUNIZED DURING THE LAST TWO WEEKS.
- 3. FEEL SICK, HAVE A COLD OR FEVER.